Preston City Council
Development Directorate 
Town Hall
Lancaster Road
Preston 
PR1 2RL

14 January 2022
Dear Miss Booth
Ref:  Application 06/2021/1667, 38no new employment units, Barton Hall, Garstang Road, Preston PR3 5BT
Thank you for consulting us on the above application.
We are writing to confirm that Barton Parish Council has no objections to the above proposed development.  We welcome the addition of new employment units on an already existing brownfield employment site close to the Broughton Bypass and M55 and M6 motorway junctions. 
We hope that the development will support local businesses and increase local employment opportunities.
Our only concern relates to the access to the site and its suitability to accommodate the potentially larger vehicles which would be entering and leaving the site should the development proposed be realised. We do however note that the LCC highways officer has also covered these concerns within his own comments and has requested that the developer submit further information to enable a more robust and full assessment of the access and sustainable transport options. We welcome the request for further information from the developer in regard to the suitability of the site access for the development proposed.
Many thanks 
Yours sincerely 


Melissa Thorpe
RFO &Clerk to Barton Parish Council 




